West Caln Township
PO Box 175

Wagontown, PA 19376
610.384.5643

A mesting of the West Caln Township Board of Supervisors was held on Monday February 7
2015 in the Township Municipal Building. In attendance were Chairman Pfizenmeyer, Vice-
Chairman Martz, Supervisor Martin, Assistant Manager/Acting Secretary Russell, Chief Martinez
and Road Foreman Touchton. There were 4 citizens present.

Chairman Pfitzenmeyer opened the meeting at 7:02 PM by leading the pledge of allegiance and
the following business was then conducted:

A. Citizen Comments

a. Ms. McCoy stated that the road crew is doing exceptionally well with the roads
during the latest several storms that we have had.

B. Additional Business

a. Chairman Pfitzenmeyer stated that a quote has been received to purchase a JCB
backhoe for $71,239.00 from Stephenson Equipment. A motion was moved by
Vice-Chairman Martz to purchase the equipment with a second by Supervisor
Martin. The motion carried 3-0.

b. Chairman Pfitzenmeyer moved that we do a resolution on building permits with a
second by Supervisor Martin. The motion carried 3-0.

c. Chairman Pfitzenmeyer stated that it is time to renegotiate the delegates for the
Chester County Tax Collection. A motion was moved by Chairman Pfitzenmeyer
to have Gary Dunlap as the primary delegate, Donald Martz as secondary
delegate and Chairman Pfitzenemeyer as the alternative delegate. Second by
Supervisor Martin. The motion carried 3-0.

d. Supervisor Martin stated that there are two requests for the Parks and Recreation
Committee. First, is for the road crew to put safety mulch around the playgrounds
at Layton Park. Chairman Pfitzenmeyer moved to have the road crew do this
project in the spring with a second from Supervisor Martin. The motion carried 3-
0. Second, was for bids for top coat, seal coat for the roadways at Layton Park.
Vice-chairman Martz moved to get prices for fixing the blacktop at the Layton
Park including also getting a price for the hockey rink with a second by Supervisor
Martin. The motion carried 3-0.

e. Mr. Brown from the historical committee stated that they have re-elected there
officers.

With no further business being conducted, a motion was moved by Vice-Chairman Martz for adjournment
with a second by Supervisor Martin. The motion carried 3-0 and the meeting was adjourned at 7:23 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,
Tammy Lynn Russell
Acting Township Secretary
Approved: ___/ /2015
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